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Wind River:

More than 40 neighbors partied joyfully on Wind River Road Tuesday
night! I heard many belly laughs throughout the evening. I am grateful to our
neighbor Mary Litton, whose hosting of 2010 NNO party inspired us to host
this year’s National Night Out. My husband, Gary and I had so much fun
meeting neighbors that
we had trouble falling
asleep. Now how many
parties have you been to
where you can say that?

It was simple to host.
We provided cold water,
and a pan of brownies.
Our generous neighbors,
James and Jessica Dvorscak,
brought their grill and
made yummy hotdogs
and provided a few cold
beers. Chips and salsa quickly disappeared. With toddler in tow, Mary Litton
set up a bean bag toss for the children to enjoy. 

We discovered that many
of us work from our homes,
which makes it possible to
observe suspicious activities
on our street and report it to
911 promptly. We enjoyed
meeting Austin Firefighters
from the Duval Road sta-
tion. They stopped by and
allowed us to sit in fire truck
pumper #71 for a fun photo
opportunity. Kesha Spears
posed in the drivers’ seat and
imagined trying to back up

such a large rig. Kesha remarked, “I don’t see how they do it. This thing is
huge!” If we would like to show our appreciation for the firefighter’s service,
they very much enjoy fresh fruit and power bars. In addition the two Austin
Code Compliance Enforce-
ment Officers enlightened us
on a few helpful City Services.
One service is free tree trim-
ming of hazardous limbs.
Susan and David Downman,
Toledo Dr. and Wind River
Rd., received this free service
just 5 days after National
Night Out. Thank you, city of
Austin! Another neighbor re-
ceived information about

running electric lines to his home
and the need and reason for the ex-
pense of a City Inspection to com-
plete this work. The City does not
make money on inspections. They
are performed to keep everyone safe
with electric use.

Thank you to our precious
neighbor, Ms. Romanita. She experienced a frightful home invasion by two
burglars on September 7th, 2011, 9:30 am. Thank the Lord she was not in-
jured. Her small faithful dog defended her and the burglars exited her home

when she yelled. Because of this
recent incident, we became
aware of our need to know each
other and to report unusual

activity on our street. And while I
am angry and sad about the bur-
glars, I am glad so much good has
happened as a result. 

Dull Knife:

National Night Out and Dull Knife Drive – Another Great Turnout!
A big “Thank you” to all

our neighbors who made it out
to the Dull Knife NNO 2011!.

We passed out fliers the
week before, and had several
signs posted on Dull Knife, re-
minding the neighbors to join
us for the annual event in the
cul-de-sac! Over 25 residents
made it out for the event which
included many familiar faces
but also the newest neighbors,
Saul and Pam! Kids of all ages,

ranging from 1 year to 17 years and even some grandkids were there to wel-
come the big red fire truck! 

We had hot dogs, chips, cookies, drinks, and lots of fellowship for this
popular Dull Knife event. Our appreciation and thanks to Jonathan and Pa-
tricia, the real estate team who co-hosted the event with Gina Mattiza. As you

MPNA Board of Directors continues to work for you on a volunteer basis. All residents of
Mesa Park Neighborhood are members of Mesa Park Neighborhood Association, whether you
rent or own your home. If you receive this newsletter, delivered at your door, you are a mem-
ber. Mesa Park does not charge annual dues, unlike most other neighborhood associations, but
we do accept donations.

Donations pay for the “Mesa Park Messenger” newsletter, gift cards for the Holiday Light-
ing Contest, neighborhood garage sale, “Its My Park Day”, the Annual Police Appreciation
Event, and other events. We really need your help to keep the newsletter going.

We want to thank all the residents that have donated for the past few months. We really
appreciate your generosity.

If you would like to make a donation, please complete the form below and include your
check. A minimum amount of $5.00 would be greatly appreciated.

Donation for MPNA $ ____________________________________________________

Name: ________________________________________________________________

Phone and Address:_______________________________________________________

Email: _________________________________________________________________

Mail check to MPNA, PMB 104, P.0. Box 200255, Austin, TX 78720

Thank You For Your Donations! Farewell From 
Val Schroeter

Police Headquarters 
Main Switchboard . . . . . 512-974-5000

Homicide tip line . . . . . . 512-477-3588

Robbery Hotline. . . . . . . 512-974-5092

Sex Crimes tip line . . . . . 512-974-5095

Auto Theft tip line . . . . . 512-974-5096

Abandoned Vehicle 
tip line . . . . . . . . . . . . . 512-974-8119

Northwest Area 
Command . . . . . . . . . . 512-974-5591

Helpful Numbers

Neighborhood contacts:

President/Quarries Representative: David�Crowley,�mesapark@crowleyhome.net or 586-9583

Mail donations to MPNA, PMB 104, P.O. Box 200255, Austin, TX 78720

Newsletter Editor, Treasurer & Volunteer Coordinator: Susan�McVicker, susanmcv@att.net or 917-3018

Neighborhood Meeting Coordinator: Melissa�Conant, celestembrown@gmail.com

Board Members: Cindy�Lindsay, 346-2232, TreeTopProp@prodigy.net; Gina�Mattiza, gmattiza@austin.rr.com; Terry�Tevis, 

736-8469, mpnapres@yahoo.com; Claudia�Ullrich,�claudia.mpna@gmail.com; paulp.mpna@gmail.com, 

Mary�Kay�Tiernan, mkbarber1@gmail.com

Mesa Park Messenger design: Julie�Kennedy, julie@digitalcitydesigns.com

Emergency: 911

Police Non-Emergency: 311

NW Austin Police District Representative: SPO Michael J. Whetson #5381, michael.whetson@ci.austin.tx.us, 512-974-5553

Reminder: The MPNA is not an HOA (Homeowner’s Association). If you have a complaint or need to report a violation, please con-

tact the appropriate city official for assistance. Thank you!

All the messages are available on-line at
http://groups.yahoo.com/group/Mesa_Park_Neighborhood/messages

HANDYMAN 
Dari Shelton              512-585-4242 

Shelton Home Services 
 Carpentry, Decks, Painting, Siding  

Home Renovation & Repair 
 Handy Services 

Since 1989 
sheltonhomeservices.com 

Davis DolphinFest
Saturday, October 22
12pm-4pm

(Continued on page 3)

National Night Out 2011

DolphinFest is an annual 
carnival and fundraiser held at
Davis Elementary School, 
complete with phenomenal food
and incredible carnival booths.
Weather will not stop the fun,
DolphinFest will happen rain 
or shine!!



2 3

National Night Out 2011 (Continued from page 1)

can see by the
group photo, many
smiling faces were
the true measure of
our NNO success!

This has be-
come a fun get to-
gether for the Dull
Knife residents and
is sure to be even
bigger and better in
the years to come!

Fast Horse:

We had a great time meeting our neighbors. The Austin Fire Department
stopped by and ate hotdogs with us. We had a few children who were given
the chance to sit in the fire truck. A lot of great food was shared. We had
homemade desserts, chips and salsa, chicken salad, and salads. I enjoyed meet-
ing some of my neighbors and hosting the party. We had about 25 people
join us for the evening. Here are some pictures.

Catalonia Drive:

At our party on Catalonia, we had about 30 people show up throughout
the evening. I provided ice cream, beer, juice and water. Neighbors brought
chocolate chip cookies and brownies. The firemen came with their firetruck
and a brush fire truck. The kids had a great time climbing on the truck. It was
fun to meet new neighbors and catch up with old ones!
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